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The Honorable James M. Jeffords
Washington, D.C. 20510

Desr Senator Jeffords:

Thank you for lyour Jetters dated February 20, 2003 and March 6, 2003 mgmdina the U.8.
Environmental Protaction Agency’s (EPA) postponement of the mquiremam to obtain a storm
water permit for aﬂmdmmm&mhm wﬁwum I appreciate and share your concern

regarding the importance of protecting the environment in as responsible @ manner as possible.

£PA published this proposed rule modification on December 30, 2002. The comment
period ended on January 29, 2002 EPA did not receive any requests to extend the comment
pmmd,, The Agency di - ts - ru *
address the samne 185ues mmd in ymﬂ' February 20'“ letter. The mﬂnm ta thm mmmmm

' eniclosed.

sz bave raised anum‘be:r of questions mm information used
ng whether to postpone the permit application deadline for the oil and
primarily to incrsased demand for natural gas, the Departient of Energy’s
Information Administration) and other federal agencies have forecast that the mbﬁ‘ of oil &
m‘wellsﬁnlhd in the U.S. for 2003 and the foreseeable future will probably fall in the range of
30,000 - 35,000 wells per year, It is important to note that the Agency’s decision was not based
only / on information prepared by EIA. EPA used the information pmmwd by DGE,. whmh wias
zonsistent mth *ﬂm mftmnmwn we received from a mmber of Sources regardil |

n respanse to your comments and others, the Agency must now undertake a rencwed
off t to mmiym md better evaluate: the impact of the permit requirements on the oil and gas
. propriate best management practices for preventing wnmmmnaf storm water

E U S C g 1 34 .2 and other storm water pmmm uf the Clm Water Act. Th:e Agamy

will use the next twé years to work with States, the regulated community and other
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" EPA will formajly consider your March 6 letter in the context of the Agency’s
lidelines refarred to in your latter. As you know, under the guidclines,

fnformation Quality Gy ,g 2,
affected persons may request a correction of the data EPA used to support a regulation, and the
fing 1o such requests,
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Again, thank you for sharing your concerns on this issue. Should you need adf-ditaiﬁmi
information or have futther questions, please contact me or your staff mey call Steven Kinberg,
fice of Congressional and [ntergovernmental Relations, at (202) 564-5037.

Sincerely yours,

Attachments

TETRL M. B3



